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We would like to express our thanks to all members of the College Council for their 
commitment to the Fairmount College and its mission for shared governance; we also would like 
to recognize most notably Dean Andrew Hippisley and Senior Assistant Dean Cheryl Miller for 
their continued support of the College Council. In this report I would like to provide a brief 
summary of the College Council’s work during the past academic year. 

 

Changes to the LAS Graduation Requirements  

In the fall of 2019, the University decided to reduce the minimal general education requirements 
from 42 to 36 credit hours. Upon this decision, the College Council took up the discussion of 
these changes and reviewed the existing specifications in the course catalog for coherence and 
consistency. A subcommittee consisting of two representatives from each of the three subfields 
of the college was formed and met several times during spring 2020 to articulate a response of 
the College Council to the new requirements. In collaboration with Patricia Phillips (as the 
director of the LAS advising office), the subcommittee drafted the proposed changes in the 
language of the existing course catalog to align the wording with the new university graduation 
requirements. In the first week of March, the proposed changes were distributed to all members 
of the College Council and voted upon in its subsequent meeting on March 16. After 
consultation with Dean Hippisley and presenting these changes to the members of the 
Curriculum Committee and at the Chairs and Directors’ meeting, the College Council is bringing 
the proposed changes to the full body of the faculty to be voted on at the General Assembly on 
May 8. 


